SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of a Meeting of the Finance and General Purposes Committee held on Monday 22nd February 2010 in the Council Chamber at 10, Cambridge Road, Sandy, Beds at 7.30 p.m.
PRESENT

Cllrs D Gale, (Vice-Chairman), N Aldis, M Bartlett, P Blaine, D Broughton, 
C Osborne, D Sharman, P Sharman, R Smith, Mrs S Sutton, J Welbourn and G White

1.  Apologies: For absence were received from Cllrs Jones, Pettitt and Scott.


2.  Statutory declarations of interest from members   
(F61/09)

(a) Prejudicial Interests

Cllr Blaine - Planning Applications CB/10/00119/FULL as he is a Governor of Robert Peel Lower School and CB/10/00470/FULL as a Governor of Laburnum Lower School. 

(b) Personal interests
Cllr Aldis - Planning Applications TCA/10/00042 as he is a Governor of Sandye Place Middle School.

Cllr Sutton - Planning Application CB/10/00119/FULL, as a voluntary fundraising advisor to the Headteacher of Robert Peel Lower School.
Cllr Welbourne – Item 8, Central Bedfordshire Council Draft Site Allocations Development Plan Document, as a near neighbour of site MA1
3. Planning applications received for comment by Sandy Town Council (F62/09)

Having previously declared a Prejudicial Interest Cllr Blaine left the Chamber on consideration of applications CB/10/00119/FULL and CB/10/00470/FULL. 
A letter of objection to application CB/10/00330/FULL was read by the Clerk.
(See list attached)
4. Minutes








(F63/09)

The Minutes of the Meeting of Finance and General Purposes Committee held on Monday 11th January 2010 and as approved, amended and adopted by Council Meeting on Monday 18th January 2010, were signed.

5. Position of outstanding authorised contracted works
 (F64/09)

(a) Capital Account
Notice board in town centre


 £600.00

To be erected as soon as possible.

Resolved: That the situation be noted.
Soil sifter





 £400.00
Not yet ordered.


Resolved: That the situation be noted.
 (b) Special Revenue Items

Council Offices

Parish Plan





£1500.00
Ongoing item.




Resolved: That the situation be noted.
Sandy Enhancement Group

Special Project Grant



 £550.00
Ongoing item.

Resolved: That the situation be noted.
6. Response from Central Bedfordshire Council regarding consultation documents


(F65/09)
The letter received from the Chief Executive, Richard Carr was received and considered.

Resolved: That the contents of the letter be noted.
7. Breast Cancer Screening Unit     (F66/09)

The email from Alistair Burt MP and the Clerk’s report, which had been previously circulated were received and considered.  
Resolved: That the Clerk is requested to write to NHS Bedfordshire asking them to follow up those women who did not attend the screening to identify those who were deterred by the journey and offer them alternative provision – a copy to be sent to Alistair Burt.
8. Central Bedfordshire Council Draft Site Allocations Development Plan Document      (F67/09)
The Clerk’s report, which had been previously circulated was received and considered.  
Resolved: That the Clerk be requested to write with a full response to the consultation, incorporating the following comments on site MA1.  The Town Mayor and Town Clerk should jointly sign the letter and copies should be sent to the Central Bedfordshire Council representatives for Sandy.

· 80% of Sandy shoppers go outside Sandy to make their purchases, most travelling by car and having an adverse impact on the environment.
· Town Council takes issue with the statement that there is a reasonable range of shops in the town centre, many of the services are duplicated with some notable gaps in provision.

· Town Council would like to see a mixed use for the site, comprising of housing and A1 units to allow a supermarket to be built on the site.

· Although B1 employment units would generate a small number of employment opportunities a supermarket of sufficient size to cater for the town would yield around 200 jobs.

· The townspeople have made their desire for an additional supermarket very clear through attendance at Council meetings, letters to the Council and the press and the presentation of a petition to Mid Bedfordshire Council.  There is no suitable site in the very centre of town which could accommodate this.

9. Premises Sub-Committee

(F68/09)

The minutes of the Premises Sub-committee meeting held on 12th January 2010 were received and considered.
Resolved: (a) That a plaque, commemorating the opening of the Tourist Information Centre should be purchased from the TIC budget.
(b) That the cost of an audio system for the Chamber be investigated.

Resolved to recommend: That the kitchen flooring in the Council Office should be replaced at a cost of £290 to be taken out of the contingency funds.

10. Communications Sub-committee
(F69/09)
The minutes of the Communications Sub-committee meeting held on 18th January 2010 were received and considered. Cllr Aldis requested promised reports as soon as possible.

11. Bus Service Working Group
(F70/09)

The minutes of the Bus Service Working Group meeting held on 19th January 2010 were received and considered. It was noted that the Transportation Manager for Central Bedfordshire had responded to the comments made by the Group to say that they would be useful. 
12. Annual Report/Newsletter Distribution

(F71/09)

The Clerk’s report, which had been previously circulated was received and considered.  No changes to the distribution routes were considered necessary
13. Press Release




(F72/09)

Resolved: That a press release be issued with regard to the provision for a retail outlet on site MA1 asking residents to also respond to the consultation.
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